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Tuesday 15th September 
Next Tuesday the school is having a major 
broadband upgrade which means that the      
pedestrian gate nearest the zebra crossings, next 
to Caldwell Road, will be locked all day.  
All parents and pupils will have to walk around 
the school building using the  passage way, 
next to the West Wing. To be able to access the 
classrooms at the back of the school including 
Reception, Nursery and classrooms that are on 
Key Stage One playground. 
You may choose to factor in a few additional minutes at the beginning and end of 
the school day. 
Many apologises for the disruption. 

Child Protection  
At Wembrook we take our role of ensuring that all children are safe in school very      
seriously. The school regularly reviews procedures and policies to ensure that while 
in our care we are able to minimalise any situation where a child could feel           
vulnerable or even get hurt. No systems are infallible, but we do endeavour to make 
Wembrook as safe as possible.  
In addition, it is our statutory duty to support any child that we believe might be in 
a vulnerable position outside of the school day. We have a responsibility to report 
any concerns or disclosures that a child makes to Social Care (Social Services) and 
let them carry out a thorough investigation. On occasion, this can lead to difficult 
conversations between school and home. We do believe however, that it is      
always better to carry out a referral and to discover that it was unnecessary, 
rather than not informing relative agencies, only to later discover that a child 
was indeed in a vulnerable position.  
The schools Safe Guarding officers are Mr Pearson, Miss Bayliss, Mrs Chard and 
Miss Eli Williams. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact them 
through the office.  



 

Clubs 
Unfortunately we will not be running any afterschool clubs this term. Having           
explored the practicalities, we decided we could not guarantee that pupils would not be 
pricking too many bubbles unnecessarily.  
We hope to be able to offer a super choice of extra curricular clubs later in the year.  

  School Starts School Ends 

Nursery 9:00am 3:15pm 

Reception 9:00am 3:15pm 

Year 1 9:10am 3:25pm 

Year 2 9:10am 3:25pm 

Year 3 9:00am 3:15pm 

Year 4 9:00am 3:15pm 

Year 5 8:50am 3:05pm 

Year 6 8:50am 3:05pm 

Mid Day Supervisor       Closing Day Next Monday  
The school requires several  midday supervisors to work one hour and fifteen minutes 
everyday during the school’s lunchtime. The job includes supervising the children with 
their lunch and then overseeing them on the playground.  
We understand the pay should not affect anyone receiving benefits. The applicant, if  
successful, will need to be police checked. If you are interested in the post, please       
contact the office in the first instance. Closing date: 14th September 

Staggered Day 
We strongly insist that parents try and support the school by adhering to our new   
staggered times. Bringing some children late or expecting some children to leave early 
is clearly not  helpful to their learning. Siblings should not be going to each others        
classrooms– all waiting should be done outside of the building. We know the times are 
not ideal but we all need to be flexible as we go forward. Thank you .  

Welcome  
A warm     
welcome to 
our            
Reception 
children, 
who have 
now started 
school. They 
seem to be 
settling in to 
Wembrook 
life very 
well.  
 

Many Thanks Vinci Construction  
Vinci Construction very generously gave the school £500 towards the new equipment 
outside. We thank them and Olaf’s mum for this most kind gift.  


